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OXNARD COLLEGE ACADEMIC SENATE


Call to Order
Academic Senate (AS) President Scott Corbett called the meeting to order at 2:41 p.m. when a quorum was reached.

.
Members present and absent:
	Academic Senate Executive Board

	Scott Corbett, President
	Present

	Robert Cabral, Vice President
	Absentt

	Maria Parker, Treasurer
	Present

	Mary Pinto-Casillas, Secretary
	Absent


	Department
	Senators

	Addictive Disorders Studies
	1.  Vacant

	Business/CIS/Legal Assisting
	1.  Larry Kennedy, Present

	Child Development
	1.  Vacant

	Counseling
	1.  Margarita Corral, Present

	Dental Hygiene
	1.  Dr. Richard Enriquez, Absent

	Fine Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Fire Tech/T.V.
	1.  Gary W. Morgan, Absent

	Letters
	1.  Amy London, Absent
2.  Jeannette Redding, Present
3.  Vacant

1   Robert Kornelson, Absent
2.  Pt Vacant 

	Library
	1.  Tom Stough, Absent

	Math
	1.  Bret Black, Present

2.  Patrick Gass, Present

	Part-Time Faculty Rep. at-Large
	1.  Greg Kaapuni, Absent

	Performing Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Physical Education/Health
	1.  Vacant

	Natural Sciences
	1.  Chris Mainzer, Present
2.  Vacant

1.  Pt Vacant

2.  Pt Vacant

	Student Support Services (EAC, EOPS, Health Center)
	1.  Mary Jones, Present
2.  Ross Fontes, Present

	Social Sciences
	1. Marie Butler, Present 

2. Linda Kamaila, Present
1.  Pt Vacant

2.  Pt Vacant

	Technology/CRM
	1.  Andrew Cawelti, Absent


Non-Voting Faculty:
Josepha Baca, Carolyn Dorrance, Gloria Guevarra,Christina Tafoya, Ana Maria Valle
Guests:
President Richard Duran
  
Additions to the Agenda
Action item to approve elections ballot
Public Comments/Announcements

President Richard Duran:

· The new manager hiring process only allows for two faculty from each campus.  This was a concern to some faculty.

· The budget forums for Tuesday, 2-3 p.m., and Wednesday, 10-11 a.m. were announced.  There still are no numbers from the State.  We may not receive the numbers until mid-June, so PBC may be required to meet during the summer.

· Graduation is May 20 at 5:30 p.m.  President Duran invites all faculty to join him for dinner beforehand.  Eight hundred five students have applied for a degree and/or certificate.  This is a record number for OC.

· At Tuesday’s Board meeting, Dr. Duran and the other campus presidents will each present a Distance Learning report.  The report gives data on enrollment, retention, and student success in comparison to traditional instruction.

· Fire Academy graduation will be held this Saturday.  There will be firefighting demonstrations at 10 a.m. with the graduation ceremony at 11 a.m.  All are invited to attend.

Elections Update:

Senate election ballots will be counted on Monday, April 20.

Faculty Awards

Faculty recognition award flyers were distributed.  They are also available online.  Nominations for faculty awards are due April 30.  Scott and Robert will make the selections.  Other faculty members are invited to join them in this effort.
Reading and Approval of Minutes
The March 23 Minutes were distributed and reviewed.   Motion to approve by Larry Kennedy, seconded by Christiane Mainzer, motion passed.  Ana Maria Valle abstained.

Board and Committee Reports

· Treasurer’s Report—Maria Parker
Senate dues continue to trickle in.  The current balance is $1,075.65.
· Basic Skills Initiative—Jenny Redding

· Jenny distributed information regarding the Faculty Summer Institute to be held May 26-27, 2009 on campus.  This two-day seminar offers participants theories and strategies on “Preparing the Underprepared” student.  Compensation is $250 for full participants attending both days and $100 for those attending only one of the two days.
· Jenny also distributed draft minutes of the last March 26 Basic Skills Advisory Committee.

· Plato training is April 30 and May 1.
· Accreditation Committee—Scott Corbett

Jaime Casillas will meet with the Accreditation Standards Chairs on April 16.
· Technology Committee –Linda Kamaila, absent
· IT installed new security features over spring break requiring use of a special password.  This caused problems for many faculty who tried to use their campus e-mails during that period.  Click the upper, left-hand corner in the account management tab to change the password.

· The District wants to change the Distance Learning platform.  Blackboard keeps raising their prices.  The current contract ends April 30.  Dave Furman is looking into other platforms, but ensures faculty that any change will not occur immediately, but rather, the District will pay for a transition period.  

· The District may be getting a platform called Moodle.  There will be a demo of a proposed platform on April 23.  Dave Furman is asking faculty to provide input as to what is needed/wanted from the provider.  Significant training in the platform selected will occur in the fall.

· There has been some lack of communication between various technology constituencies.  Theresa Bonham has been the sole faculty member present at all District and local bodies that have been discussing the issue.  Such lack of communication can cause “panic” among the instructors.   However, the District expects to save enough money from the change of platforms to hire full-time, technical support for the Distance Learning classes.

· Luminus for students will begin in Fall 2009.

· Professional Development Committee – Robert Cabral

Nothing to report.
· Campus Use, Development, and Safety – Mary Jones, absent
· CUDs will meet on Tuesday.

· The memorial for Cheryl Shearer went very well.  Participants included all sections of the campus.  Cheryl’s husband Dave was pleased with the bench.  The Fire Academy cadets were present in their sharp uniforms to honor the memory of their former dean and ardent supporter of the Fire Tech program.

· The information kiosks on campus look fabulous.

· Faculty wish to thank and commend the custodians for sprucing up the classrooms during spring break.  Their hard work is noted and appreciated.

· Program Effectiveness and Planning Committee – P. Scott Corbett
· The next meeting is April 28.
· Goal will be to define “Core” and what form the committee will take next year.

· Planning and Budgeting Council –Scott Corbett

Last Wednesday’s meeting was postponed until April 29.  At that meeting, the committee will prioritize resource requests received from all parts of the campus and discuss a process to use in case emergency cuts need to occur over the summer.

· Learning Outcomes Team – P. Scott Corbett
Although not yet solidified, the team is looking at the accreditation rubric to create a timeline that will facilitate the processing of SLOs.
· Curriculum –Jenny Redding
A special meeting is being held on Tuesday, April 14.  Twenty out of 56 course outlines on the “hot list” have not yet been submitted for review.
· AFT Report—Mary Jones, absent 

· A new director was hired and will begin May 5.  She is an attorney from Orange County.

· Grievances were quiet, but are now increasing.
· It was reported that Ralph Smith volunteered for the negotiating team, but was not accepted.  Mary will check into why this occurred.
· Constitution/Bylaws Committee

Nothing to report.
District Committees
· Report on Consultation Counsel—
· The Consultation Council is building a budget allocation model.

· President Corbett disagreed strongly with Chancellor Meznek regarding a particular issue.  Although they were able to meet privately in a cordial, respectful manner, Scott brought the issue before the Council against the Chancellors wishes.  Although Scott later realized that he had based his argument on misinformation, bringing the issue before the entire Council proved beneficial in two ways:  The Chancellor accepted some of Scott’s ideas and since the issue was publicly shared with 25+ people, and minutes were kept, the issue will not disappear.

· The productivity goal was determined without faculty input.  The numbers given on Thursday somehow changed on Monday.
· Report on DCHR—The conference of academic titles is a moot point. 
· Report on DCAS—(letting of contract to Cannon for copying services)

The contract to Cannon  is on Tuesday’s Board agenda
· Report on DTRW— Next meeting is April 30.
· Report on DCSL—(Discussion of District operating procedures sent to all Senators)
· Each campus will work to draft a policy on Program Discontinuance.

· DCSL completed the last 13 new administrative procedures that meet Board policy and distributed them to local Senates for review.
Old Business
None
New Business
None
For the Good of the Order–Robert Cabral
· Carolyn Dorrance reports that the Honor Society bylaws have been drafted.  A recruiting meeting will be held on May 6.  Lori Buckley also played a role in instituting an Honor Society on campus.

· Early registration has begun for summer and fall terms.

· Carolyn believes the Senate should have a discussion regarding the Math Competency.

· Jim Merrill is defending the English Competency.
· The next Academic Senate meeting is April 27.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 3:56 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Maria Parker,Treasurer

Mary Pinto-Casillas, Secretary

SENATE MEETING SCHEDULE 
FOR 2008-2009

Monday, August 25th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Sept. 8th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Sept. 22nd - 
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Oct.13th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Oct. 27th - 
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Nov. 24th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Dec. 8th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Jan. 26th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Feb. 9th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Feb. 23rd -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, March 9th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, March 23rd -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, April 13th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, April 27th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, May 11th -
2:30 p.m.[image: image1.png]
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